

SPEED'S NEWS

SAINT PAUL



CHAPTER 54 NEWSLETTER EXPERIMENTAL AIRCRAFT ASSOCIATION

JACK HICKLY, PRESIDENT 225-6672 ROGER GELLERMAN, VICE PRES. 699-3409 FLORIN SULLIVAN, DESIGNEE 739-8658

AUGUST MEETING was held at our presidents home and judging from the beer and beans that disappeared, the party was a success. Movies and slides from Oskosh were shown and Jack's SE-5, now almost ready to fly received some very close inspections.

CONTRIBUTIONS in the form of written word would be greatly appreciated by the newsletter. Being a conservative type I hate to see blank paper go to waste. If we must pay for one page, lets make the printer fill the page. I find I do not have the time to do a proper job and would appreciate some contributions. I have several ideas but just cannot get to them. If someone would be willing to put in 30-45 minutes composing a couple paragraphs it would help the newsletter.

The September meeting will be held Monday September 9th at Northern Aeromotive, St. Paul Downtown Airport at 7 p.m. Check your newsletter envelopes, only about half of the members have done them.

FROM THE PRESIDENT. The EAA is being sued for \$200,000.00 as a result of the Sacremento accident, and least you think it is due personnel injuries, it was a clothing store.

This month we have nominations for president for two years, and all officers also will be elected. Give some consideration to nominations. We definitely want two nominations for president and other officers if possible.

Your ingenius, imaginative, and fearless president has by a stroke of enlightenment from above, been given to looking into the possibility of holding an auction, with chapter 25, with a percentage for the chapter, as a means of raising a little cash for our treasury. There will be discussion on this subject so come prepared.

The MID-MONTH MEETING for September does not have a site yet. An in-Process homebuilt is the most interesting, so if you are "hard at it" on a project give the chapter a chance to "inspect" it.

BUY SELL TRADE It is difficult to get certain sizes of flexible aluminum tubing. I can furnish it. Call Ray Wyland, 439-3089.